
2019 FREE SPEECH ANNUAL REPORT NORTHERN COLLEGE 

 

 

2019 Free Speech Annual Report 

 

This report covers the period from January 1, 2019 to August 31, 2019 responding to questions 
presented by the Higher Education Quality Council of Ontario (HEQCO). 

 

Institutional Culture & Policies 
1. In the wake of the government’s requirement for institutional free speech policies, has there 

been ongoing debate or dialogue on campus with regard to freedom of speech? 
 
There has been no ongoing dialogue in regards to free speech other than development and 
implementation of the Policy of Upholding Free Speech. 
 

2. Have institutional practices changed as a result of the free speech policy? For example, has the 
new free speech policy led to a re-examination or amendment of other institutional policies? 
 
Northern College continues to approach Free Speech from a cultural perspective, the same as 
prior to this policy. Free speech is accepted and utilized at Northern College. 
 

3. Have any issues emerged that would cause you to re-evaluate or amend your existing policy? 
 
The Free Speech policy has not led to any additional policy review, but it has had aspects of it 
utilized to support existing policies Northern College has in place. For example Conflict 
Resolution Policy. 
 
 

Events 
4. Provide an estimate of the number of non-curriculum events that have been held at the 

institution since January 1, 2019. 
 
The four campuses of Northern College host various non-curriculum events throughout the 
year. Example of events held at the campuses would be open houses, education and career 
fairs, orientation, town hall meetings, professional development activities, guest speakers, 
indigenous events, Board of Governor’s meetings, along with federal and provincial 
government announcements. Our campuses of Moosonee, Kirkland Lake, Haileybury and 



2019 FREE SPEECH ANNUAL REPORT NORTHERN COLLEGE 

 

Northern College campuses allow for external parties to rent facilities for events. These events 


